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Our next meeting is May 6.  
For those whose last name begins with A through H  

(Or any of you who are great cooks!)  

please bring snacks and remember cleanup duties. 

  

 

 Welcome new member Jean Leech, friend of 
Alan and Toni Crawford! We look forward to 
getting to know Jean through club outings and 
meetings. 

    Special thanks go to Geologist Donna Pollard, 
club member, for a very informative lecture on 
the geology of the Superstition Mountains. We 
loved her wonderful drawings and photos . 

    Thanks to members of the Gold Prospectors 
club, some of Johnõs equipment has been sold.  
Those proceeds, together with our sales of 
Johnõs collections, will be sent to the family  
later this month. 

    Steve and I are now in possession of a huge 
number of buckets of rocks that belonged to 
John.  We hope to be able to get them           
organized and ready to sell within the next 30 
days. I think our neighbors would appreciate 
the removal of the orange, blue, and white 
buckets from our front yard. 

  As you know, our club is fortunate to have a 
great core group of òworker beesó.  But some of 

those bees could use a break from time to time.  
If you have any program ideas or wish to      
present an educational program at our meetings, 
please contact Vice President Sandra Angelo.  
If you know of a good collection area, please 
provide directions and other important             
information to trip leaders Rick Palmer or      
Karen Dorsey.  

    If you are like most of us, the subject of our 
conversations always seems to turn to rocks 
when meeting new people.  If you meet or know 
any rock-minded people, please invite them to 
our meetings.  Letõs continue to grow our     
membership. 

 

Have a great month!! 

 

 

Rose Fowers 
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Our newsletter is published monthly by 
the White Mountain Gem & Mineral Club, 
Inc. Any information or comments     
members wish to include in the monthly 
newsletter must be given to the editor at 
the general membership meeting or call 
the editor no later than Tuesday         
following the meeting. 

Membership dues are $15 for a single 
membership and $20 for a couple/family. 
Dues are paid the first of January each 
year along with a completed application 
form.  Memberships initiated in         
November or later in a given year are 
also good for the following year. 

We meet the first Sunday of the month 
(unless it falls on a holiday) at the VFW 
Post 9907, 381 North  Central Avenue in  
Show Low. Turn north off the Deuce of 
Clubs at Burger King. Social half hour at   

1:00 pm, meeting starts at 1:30 pm. 

 

    

PRESIDENT Rose Fowers (928)537-2195  

VICE PRESIDENT Sandra Angelo  (928)537-3726  

2ND VICE PRESIDENT    

SECRETARY Hope Rubi (928)228-8851  

TREASURER Suzanne Fern   

EDITOR B.G. Hogarth (928)532-3043 hogarths@citlink.net 

FIELD TRIPS  Rick Palmer (928)245-3920 palmer57@frontiernet.net 

 Karen Dorsey (928)536-2360  

 

 Stan Arneklev (480)213-4187  

 Karen Dorsey (928)536-2360  

 Kathleen Varhol   

    

 

Webmaster/Coalition Chair Aimee Webster (602)503-8417 afwebster61@gmail.com 

Show Chairman Gary Alves (928)679-3644 Garyalves.chairman@gmail.com 

Assistant Show Chairman Steve Fowers (928)537-2195  

Sunshine Peggy Lancaster (623)262-3859  

Education, Schools Bill Stalder (928)368-4496  

Greeter/Door Prizes/Raffle Linda Stalder (928)368-4496  

Auctioneer Steve Fowers (928)537-2195  

Highway Cleanup Brookie/ Larry Embry (928)537-0760  

Bonus Prizes Sandra Angelo (928)537-3726  

Historian Jeannie/Stan Arneklev (480)213-4187  

Librarians Yvonne Garrett/Thomas Castro    

Meeting room setup/cleanup Marta Rodovska   

 

Show Low:  Thelma Gray Pinetop/Lakeside: Peggy Lancaster 

Snowflake/Taylor: Stan/Jeannie Arneklev Springerville/Eager: Rick Palmer 

Heber/Overgaard: Aimee Webster 
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     The meeting was called to order by President 
Rose Fowers at 1:30 PM. A guest, Jean Leech, 
was introduced to the group, and later in the 
meeting joined the club. 

    The minutes of the March meeting were    
accepted after a motion by Thelma Gray and 
seconded by Hope Rubi. 

    Vice President Sandra Angelo stated that 
todayõs educational program would be presented 
by Geologist Donna Pollard, speaking on the   
geology of the Superstition Mountains. Mardy 
Zimmerman, Outreach and Education Coordina-
tor for the Earth Science Museum, will be the 
presenter for the May meeting. She will talk 
about her outreach work and their future plans.  

    Treasurer Suzanne Fern reported that ten 
vendor contracts have been signed for the July 
show. Those who have not renewed their mem-
berships were urged to do so.  Reports were 
given on club donations to the STEM Fair,    
Petroglyph Park, and Walk through the Woods. 
Woodland Wildlife Festival invited us to have a 
table at their show in September.  

    Karen Dorsey reported that 30 people       
attended the March trip to the San Carlos  
Reservation for Peridot. The ground was        
literally green with all sizes of the gem, and 
everybody was able to collect treasure. Trip 
guide Emory Guseyon made the trip even more 
enjoyable. 

    Rick Olson provided details on the April 21-
22 overnight trip to the area around Duncan, 
Arizona and Lordsburg, New Mexico. Those 
planning to attend should plan on meeting in the 
Arby's Parking lot for a 7:00 AM departure 
from Show Low.  Rick has maps of possible    
collection sites. He said that 30 different     
minerals can be found at the Carlyle Mine and 

displayed samples from that area. Other places 
of interest include Round Mountain and a rock 
shop in Duncan. Lordsburg has some nice motels 
and RV parks. 

    Steve Fowers reported on the club trip 
planned for April 28. The collection site is east 
of Alpine, near the town of Luna and the San 
Francisco River area. Those planning to attend 
should meet in Springerville in the parking lot 
east of McDonaldõs in time to leave at 8:30AM. 
Many quartz crystals can be found in the area. 
Although it is mostly easy driving, some areas 
need a high clearance vehicle. 

    Rose stated that John Mierzwikõs collection 
contains many buckets filled with different 
items. These buckets will go up for individual 
sale, probably sometime in May. Johnõs gold 
panning and metal detector items have been 
given to GPAA to sell. Steve described in detail 
the lapidary equipment in Johnõs collection that 
are available for sale.  Of the proceeds          
received from the sale of these items,          
ten percent goes to the club and the remainder 
to Johnõs children.  

    Rose displayed samples of both the raw and 
tumbled bytownite, rock of the month, and gave 
a short talk about it. 

    Cards of thanks for club donations to the 
STEM Fair and White Mountain Dinosaur      
Exploration Center were read and given to Stan 
and Jeannie for inclusion in the club scrapbook. 

    Innovation Nation is having a fair on April 28 
at the Show Low Jr. High School and invited 
the club to set up a booth. The date is the same 
day as the club trip. Rick Olson plans a fluores-
cent rock display from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  

(Continued on Page 4) 

 



April 2018  Page 4 

 

(Minutes of April 8, cont.)    

He will have our club brochures and other  
information available for the public. Rick 
would welcome some help, if anybody is        
interested. Please call Rick at 928-251-0949 
if you can help with set up or to sit at the  
table with Rick. 

    Gary Alves spoke on the show planning  
progress. Ten vendors have been signed and 
33 tables sold.  A vendor limit will be set, and 
volunteer positions will soon be posted. Mikki 
Kas announced that she is looking for some-
body to share her booth at the show (one 
eight-foot table). Call Mikki if you are        
interested (813-702-2034). 

    Brookie Embry stated that May 12 has 
been scheduled for the next Adopt-A-
Highway cleanup. Those taking part should 
meet at Arby's at 9:00 AM and plan to leave 
for the cleanup site at 9:15 AM.  

    Rick Olson mentioned that a minerals   
symposium is to be held at the Drury Inn in 
Tempe on April 13-15. He went over the    
program and the subjects to be discussed. 
The cost to attend is $5 and an extra $20 to 
attend the dinner. This is a great opportunity 

to learn more about minerals. Unfortunately, 
we missed the deadline for enrolling.   

    Karen Dorsey reported on an exploration 
trip for Perkinsville agates near Jerome, 
where many wonderful specimens were found.  

    Geologist Donna Pollard presented a      
fascinating presentation on the geology of 
the Superstition Mountains. She described 
how the range began 550 million years ago, 
and how they evolved through the Tertiary 
Period and the various phases of the          
Oligocene and Miocene Epochs.  

    After a short break, door prizes were 
awarded as follows: Marta won a piece of  
malachite heart. Cathy McCue won some    
Peridot. Frank Urquides won the 50-50 prize 
of $60. Dave Adams won a carnelian puffy 
heart. John Davis won a spectrolite. Toni 
Crawford won some malachite and turquoise.  

There being no further business to discuss, 
the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

B.G. Hogarth 
Acting Secretary 

By Cole Jackson 

Rock photos courtesy of Fowers 
Family Collection 

Bytownite is a calcium, sodium silicate mineral and a rare 
form of feldspar (a plagioclase series of minerals).  All 
plagioclase feldspars show a type of òtwinningó which 

means the minerals produce stacks of twin layers that are typically only fractions of millimeters to 
several millimeters thick. The twinned layers can be seen as striations like grooves on the surface of 
the crystals (as shown in the photo of the rough bytownite above). 
 

    Bytownite is usually white, gray or colorless but can be in pale shades of other colors. The crystals 
are translucent to opaque but are dull if weathered. 
 

    On the MOHS hardness scale, itõs 6 to 6.5.  Also pictured are bytownite crystals after tumbling. 
  
    Its rock type is metamorphic and igneous. Bytownite was named because it was first discovered in 
Ottawa, formerly Bytown, Canada.  The bytownite in the photos was found in New Mexico.   
 
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bytownite 
www.minerals.net/mineral/bytownite.aspx  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bytownite
http://www.minerals.net/mineral/bytownite.aspx
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 On March 24 eighteen club members and their families headed to Globe to join rockhounds 

from Globe and other places to meet up with Emery Guseyon from the San Carlos Apache 

Tribe to collect peridot. After arriving at the quarry, we quickly realized the heavy amount 

of peridot in the area. Emery was kind enough to have brought some peridot jewelry which 

he distributed among the kids and ladies. Three other tribal members were selling larger 

samples of the stone. So much material was available that we were able to spend time   

hunting for our most desired specimens. We celebrated our successful treasure hunt after-

wards at the China Taste Restaurant before heading home. We all had a great time. Club 

members should check out the photos online to see the color of the peridot sand and the 

photo of the mountains that appear on the seal of the San Carlos Apache Tribe. 

By Rick Palmer  Photos by Rick Palmer and Stan Arneklev  
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§ April 28: CORNVILLE, ARIZONA: Show and sale; Verde River Rockhounds, Windmill Park; 
Cornville Road; Sat. 9-5; Free Admission; Vendors will be selling rocks and minerals, jewelry, 
crystals, slabs, geodes, rock art, cabochons, decorative yard rock, lapidary equipment, 
spheres, loose gems, petrified wood, and much more. Admission and parking are free. Come 
rock with us.; contact Jan Avery; e-mail: jaelav334@gmail.com;                                        
Web site: http://www.verderiverrockhounds.com  

§ May 5-6: BOULDER CITY, NEVADA: Annual show; Southern Nevada Gem &Mineral Socie-
ty, Boulder City Parks & Rec Building; 900 Arizona Street; Sat. 9-5, Sun. 9-4; Free Admis-
sion; contact Sheri Johnson, PO Box 230071, Boulder City Spring Jamboree, Las Vegas, NV 
89105, (702)-525-0256; e-mail: SherisRocks89121@gmail.com; Web site: 
www.SNVGMS.org  

§ May 5-6:  KINGMAN, ARIZONA: Annual show; Mohave County Gemstoners, Kingman 
Academy of Learning, high school gym; 3420 N. Burbank; Sat. 9-5, Sun. 9-4; Free Admission; 
Kids activities, silent auctions, etc. Web site: www.gemstoners.org  

§ June 1-3: FLAGSTAFF, ARIZONA: Annual show; Coconino Lapidary Club, Silver Saddle 
Outdoor Market; 9001 US-89 N, Hwy. 89 N and Silver Saddle Road; Fri. 9-5, Sat. 9-5, Sun. 
9-4; Free Admission. Web site: www.flagstaffmineralandrock.org   

 

 

 

Ð  Need any used lapidary equipment?  Call Steve Fowers (928-537-2195) 

Ð Mark your calendars for highway clean up of our section of US 60 south of Show 
Low. May 12 is the date. Meet in the Show Low Arbyõs parking lot at 9:00 AM.  
Brookie and Larry Embry will provide safety vests, pick up sticks and bags. The more 
people that attend, the better.  Wear good walking shoes, sun protection and gloves. 

Ð  Have any nice rock related items or specimens to donate to our show in July?     
Contact Rose. 

Ð  Know any club member that needs a get well, sympathy or thinking-of-you card?   
Call Peggy Lancaster, Sunshine Chair (928-262-3859). 

Ð  Donõt throw away any old Rock and Gem magazines.  
 We will save them to pass out to visitors at our show in July. 
 
Ð  Anyone can lead a field trip throughout the month. We have only one club sponsored 

trip per month.  
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The monthly club field trip is planned for Saturday, April 28, 2018, 
and is being led by Steve and Rose Fowers.  We will meet in the 
parking lot of McDonalds in Springerville on the east side.   

     Please arrive before the departure time of 8:30 AM. We are going to an area just over the 
New Mexico state line east of Alpine. Once we leave the pavement, the gravel roads are in fairly 
good shape.  But as we get close to the site, a high clearance vehicle is recommended. 

   The terrain is slightly sloped but there is a lot of loose rock. If you have problems negotiating 
loose rocks, bring a walking stick. Minerals to be found are mostly quartz crystals and agate and 
are generally small. Bring collecting bags, tools, sun protection, proper footwear, gloves,          
medications, lawn chairs, and lunch. 

    Please call Rose or Steve (928-537-2195) if you plan to attend. In the event of inclement 
weather, the trip will be cancelled, and you will need to be contacted. So please call soon if you 
plan to join the trip. 

 

 This is an overnight trip to Southeast Arizona and southern New Mexico and is being 

led by Rick Olson.  It's been almost five years since the club last visited this area. We'll be 

going to collecting areas between Duncan, Arizona and Lordsburg, New Mexico. If time      

permits, we may go in search of fluorescent minerals at a site nearby. Both LW and SW lamps 

can be used. Bring your lamps! 

     We will be leaving Show Low at 7:30 AM on Saturday, April 21 from the Arbyõs/Safeway 

parking lot. Be prompt! Call me at 928-251-0949 and let me know to expect you. We will make 

several rest stops: bottom of Salt River Canyon, Globe, Safford and Duncan before our first 

stop at Round Mountain. 

    Make your reservations as soon as possible at the hotels and camping areas in Lordsburg. I 

have their phone numbers. Let me know if you need assistance or more info. 

    NOTE: Mikki is looking to share a room. If you can help her out, please call her at           

813-702-2034. 


